
Minutes, Hollis Highway Safety Committee 

May 15, 1017 

The meeting was called to order at 3 PM in the Community Room.    Present were:   Amos White, Don 

Ryder, Joe Hoebeke, Jim Bélanger, Mark LeDoux, Tom Bayrd, Paul Armstrong, Rick Town with Kari 

Headington  joining us later. 

We skipped around the Agenda.   We first took the subject of the Traffic lights on Silver Lake Road near 

the Elementary School.    This article was tabled from the last meeting.   The janitor, Rick Bergeron, sets 

the hours.   They flash all day weekdays, and were on all of vacation week.    Joe will speak with Rick and 

also check the RSA’s as Mark thought this subject was covered. 

We next spoke about painting the crosswalk that whose paint has been decimated by the Nor’easters 

Snowmobile Club.    Tom’s Department will take care of the issue when necessary. 

The Montessori School came to us as a condition placed on their application by the ZBA.   After 

discussion, the Board unanimously voted to recommend that the BOS contact the NHDOT and request 

(1) that a NO LEFT TURN sign be installed southbound on Silver Lake Road (Rte. 122) to deny 

southbound traffic from turning onto South Merrimack Road, and (2) Request the Stop Sign at Wheat 

Lane and Silver Lake Road be changed to a Yield Sign.   The recommendations were unanimous. 

We again addressed the Stop Sign on the Southwest corner of Monument Square.   After much 

discussion and a motion by Rick, Seconded by Tom and a vote was taken, arrived at a tie, and became a 

moot point. 

We then discussed installation of a Stop Sign at Wood Lane and Federal Hill Road.   We had discussed 

the matter in 2013.   Upon a motion by Paul, seconded by Joe, the matter was voted down 6­0. 

The Committee reaffirmed the installation of Stop Signs at either end of Keyes Hill Road, at Rocky Pond 

Road as well as Federal Hill Road.   The vote was 6­0. 

We discussed lack of a No Left Turn sign at the Engine House, and the final conclusion was to do nothing. 

We discussed installation of convex mirrors.   An 18” would cost $50.00­$60.00.  A 30” mirror (with a 

160 degree view) goes for $133.00 plus hardware.   The subject was a tryout of the mirror at the 

intersection of Depot Road and Merrill Lane.   Tom and Joe will work on this and bring it up at the next 

meeting. 

The minutes from April 10, 2017 were unanimously accepted after motions by Paul and Mark. 

The Meeting was adjourned at 4:10 PM. 

Respectfully Submitted 

Rebecca Crowther, Clerk. 


